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Press Release 
 
For Immediate Release 
 
 
McCook, IL - February 17, 2024 - The McCook Police Department responded to a report of a 
disturbance in the parking lot at All Star Bar located at 7949 47th St. in McCook in the early 
hours of February 17, 2024. Upon arrival, officers discovered two individuals who had been 
shot multiple times about a half block south of the parking lot. 
 
Both victims were immediately transported to Loyola Hospital in critical condition, with one 
unidentified subject pronounced deceased upon arrival to the hospital.  The incident is 
currently under investigation, with assistance of the Major Case Assistance Team (MCAT) 
and further information will be released as it becomes available. 
 
Chief Carr of the McCook Police Department urges anyone with information about this 
incident to contact the McCook Police Department at (708) 447-9191 or anonymously 
through email at policeinfo@mccookpolice.org. 
 
Updates on the investigation will be provided through official channels as they become 
available. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

### 

Public Information Officer: Deputy Chief David DeLeshe 

Telephone: (708) 447-1234 x621 

Email: ddeleshe@villageofmccook.org 

Police Department 
Village of McCook 
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